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Hello from MAA!!!
Here we go again. This is our second monthly ‘electronic newsletter’ from the BOD reporting on the comings and goings of your growing Maine Alpaca Association. 
We wish to let you know that we are here for you and one of our goals this year is to provide for quick and effective communication. 

We will be sending this monthly newsletter to members of MAA. This newsletter will include a calendar of upcoming events, committee requests and more information important to you. Please take the time to read each newsletter carefully and contact the corresponding committee or BOD member with any and all your questions.

So, here we go:
1. VET FUND RAFFLE – Thanks to all of you for your support of the Vet Fund and donating items. We will be posting the donated items to the website soon under our Vet Fund section. Some newer members have asked “What is the Vet Fund?” Well…our hope is to raise some money to help send ME camelid vets to various continuing education seminars, etc. that will help increase their knowledge of our little love bugs. To date, the fund has raised $2709.25 enabling to date 6 vets to attend seminars in 2004. 

Marcia MacDonald has agreed to coordinate the Vet Fund Raffle at the Fiber Frolic this year. I am sure she can use some help so contact her if you have time available to assist in the booth which will be part of the Maine Alpaca Association display. Also, if you donated an item and don’t see it listed below, let her know.

Thanks to all who have donated items for this great cause. Our donated items to date are:

Sea Hill Farm- Frog relief print in cherry frame by artist Wendy Turner
 Longwoods Alpacas- Unisex children’s sweater
 Winter's Gone Farm- $100.00 gift certificate to their store
 Pamelamas- Baby Alpaca Scarf and $25.00 Home Depot card.
 Oakhill Alpacas- Cranberry Alpaca Shawl
 Lakeside Alpacas- White alpaca Cape
 Tripping Gnome Farm- $75.00 gift certificate to Halcyon Yarn
 Blackwoods Farm- Two framed wildlife prints-an eagle and a grizzly- numbered and signed by artist, Laura Osgood
 Royal River  Alpaca Farm- case of wine
 Fiber Fields Alpaca Farm- $50.00 L.L. Bean gift certificate
 Graceland Alpaca Farm- $75.00 gift certificate to Home Depot
 Forticor Farms- 5 containers of homemade biscotti. Buyer chooses flavors.
 Colonial Thyme Alpacas- men's cable knit sweater
 Blue Star Alpacas- $50.00 Amazon gift certificate
 

2. WEBSITE NEWS – Here Ye…Here Ye…Calling all those who want to tell the world about your alpacas!!!

Take advantage of the great opportunity to help gain exposure for your growing business and support the MAA Website. Some ads are up and running so be sure to check them out!
Banner ads will be running – 6 per month at the reasonable fee of $30 per ad. The banner ad will be hot linked to your farm’s website. You may run 2 months in a row. If a space is available the 3rd month, you may be contacted for participation. Banner ad size is 150x50 pixels. Contact Al at al@newaim.com with your questions regarding this great opportunity. 


Monies raised from the banner ads will go directly toward further promotion and advancement of educational and resource materials for the site itself as well as increase traffic and its exposure.

3. MAA GENERAL FUND FUNDRAISING -   THIS IS BIG, SO READ CAREFULLY!!

We are proud to announce the first ever  - Maine Alpaca Association – online auction to benefit the general MAA fund. Monies raised from this event will go back to help us promote, education and raise awareness of alpacas in the State of Maine.

MAA will hire the auction company, www.getalpaca.com for this service. Auction dates will be Sunday, April 17th  - Sunday, May 1st. Auction will close Sunday, May 1st starting with Lot #1 at 6:10pm.
Items to be auctioned off include:

Alpaca transport services, Custom made Alpaca Screen door (still looking for donors to help purchase this item), breedings, Alpaca Hay Feeder and Corral Panels, Ad in Wild Fibers Magazine, Gift Certificates to Ridge Mist Llama/Alpaca Supply Company and Hope Spinnery – plus, if made in time, the 100% alpaca throw from MAA members…check the MAA website for more information on these items and other items as we draw closer to the auction dates.
We still have room for a few more high priced items (value $250 or more), so think about what you would love to bid on and let’s get it in the auction!  Deadline for donated items is April 9th. 

Small or large alpaca owner, the outcome of this event helps us all so let’s work together and encourage participation from our members whether in donations or bidding!!
Items will be solicited to the entire AOBA membership and recent inquires. We will encourage bidders from outside the region to enjoy the benefits of Maine alpacas and our quality. Some of these items can be bid upon by the general non alpaca person as well but most are focused on helping grow support alpaca farms themselves.
If you do not wish to donate items, we are accepting monetary donations to help us secure items (still need $260 for the screen door for example).

 …and of course, we highly encourage your bid to support MAA and its marketing and educational efforts for the upcoming year!!!

4. MAA Logo – Our member and designer, Laura Osgood of Black Woods Farm is in the process of finalizing some logos for membership voting. In the meantime, we are using a sample logo for the online auction. This logo will be similar to the samples she is working on for membership vote. As soon as they are available, we’ll post them on the MAA website and let the best logo win!
5. SPRING IS COMING – TIME FOR ANNUAL MEDICATIONS/SHEARING

Don’t forget to book your shearing dates early. Most shearer's calendars are filling up fast so get in touch with someone soon about shearing your alpacas. For a list of shearers – go to the MAA site http://www.mainealpacafarms.com/shearing.shtml or contact neighboring farms for a possible grouping of farms to get together to have a shearer come to the area for the day.
Also, don’t forget to set a date for your annual spring herd health. Have your vet vaccinate for all the necessary items and check weights and body conditions coming out of winter. It’s also the perfect time to plan your spring gelding operations and plan ahead to have your travel papers for upcoming shows done at the same time to save $ and visits by your vet!

5. CALENDAR OF UPCOMING SPRING EVENTS –
Great ways to learn have fun and make friends! 
Some events require pre-registration so check for details via the contact information provided.
March 30- April 2, 2005 – North American Alpaca Show – Springfield, MA

AOBA Sanctioned Level IV show. For entry information and information on speakers, show, etc. visit www.naalpacashow.com
All American Futurity Auction and Show – April 15-18, 2005, Indianapolis, IN

Alpaca Futurity and auction. For more information, visit www.the-futurity.com
MAPACA Jubilee, April 22-24, 2005, Farm Show Complex, Harrisburg, PA

AOBA Sanctioned Halter, Fleece and Performance Classes. For more information, visit www.mapacajubilee.com 

PAOABA Breeder’s Showcase, May 20-21, 2005, Toyota Arena, York, PA

AOBA Certified show sponsored by PAOBA. Visit www.paoba.org for more information and registration materials.
Shearing for Profitable Results, May 28-29, 2005, Royal River Alpaca Farm, N. Yarmouth, ME. Instructor: Ruth Elvestad, AOBA Certified Judge. Course offered through Alpaca Breeders Fiber School. For registration information and course description, visit. www.abfs.ca. Pre-registration is required.
Fleece Skirting and More, June 25, 2005, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Tim Lavan, AOBA Fleece, Halter and Performance Judge. For more information, visit http://www.ctalpacas.com/cal.htm. Pre-registration is required.
Prenatal, Birthing and Cria and Dam Care, July 24-25, 2005, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Norm Evans, DVM. Course offered through Alpaca Breeders Fiber School. For registration information and course description, visit. www.abfs.ca. Pre-registration is required.

Maine Open Farm Day Sunday July 25, 2005
Go to http://www.getrealmaine.com/visit/open_farm_day.html for details
To add a calendar item, send an email with all specific information to cindyl@ctel.net
Newsletter ideas, comments, etc. please send to cindyl@ctel.net as well. 

Thanks for your time and support of MAA!!!

